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SUMMARY 

On January 22, 2024, Northern States Power Company, doing business as Xcel 
Energy, submitted to the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission its proposal to meet 
the need identified by the Commission in the Company’s 2019 Integrated Resource 
Plan docket. The Commission identified that it is more likely than not that Xcel 
Energy will need up to 800 megawatts (MW) of firm dispatchable resources between 
2027 and 2029. The Commission also ordered that Xcel Energy include an evaluation 
of renewable resources and storage that can deliver the identified necessary grid 
attributes to meet the need for approximately, but not more than, 800 MW of generic 
firm dispatchable resources between 2027 and 2029. In compliance with this 
direction, this proposal includes a 58 MW, long-duration battery energy storage 
system (BESS) adjacent to and interconnected with the Company’s planned Sherco 
Solar Generating System in Sherburne County, Minnesota. The submittal also 
analyzes a 300 MW 4-hour BESS at the same location.   

Xcel Energy and others will be submitting additional proposals to meet Xcel Energy’s 
identified need for the 2027 to 2029 time period.   


